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From: Daniel Leeper

Sent: Friday, December 21, 2018 3:35 PM

To: Michael Mullin

Cc: Susan Gilbert
_Subject: Regional Transportation Commission Sunset

Mike,

| wanted to give you a heads up. Our RTC will Sunset end of this year. The Board is sending a letter to each Chair of
Northeast Counties with a check for reimbursement on pro rata share of dues paid. Our share is just under $17,000.

I can give an update at next meeting if you want. It was the consensus of our RTC Board members that hopefully
counties would use the reimbursement to help augment their transit services, in our case the COA Shuttle with
technology upgrade support.

We can discuss further.

Danny

Sent from my iPhone

Under Florida law, e-mail addresses are public records. If you do not want your e-mail address released in response to a

public records request, please do not send electronic mail to this entity. Instead, please contact this office by phone orin
writing.
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980 North Jefferson Street, Jacksonville Florida 32209

December 21, 2018 “ZW“?A:\/\%.& (on \/lb\,t"’:

The Honorable Pat Edwards

Chairman, Nassau County Commissioner

Board of County Commissioners of Nassau County
96135 Nassau Place, Ste. #1 ‘
Yulee, FL 32097

Dear Commissioner Edwards:

Please accept this correspondence as notification that the Northeast Florida Regional Transportation
Commission (RTC) ceased to exist as a government entity as of November 30, 2018.

The RTC Board has found that the original broad purpose of coordinating the regional transportation
needs of the six counties in the Northeast Florida area (Baker, Clay, Duval, Nassau, Putnam, and St.
Johns) contemplated in the enabling legislation, Chapter 343, Part |, Florida Statutes, is being addressed
by existing publicly funded agencies. The RTC Board further found that the coordination of transportation
needs between local, state, and federal agencies within Northeast Florida is robust and that the RTC
functions were largely duplicative.

The RTC Board is very proud of the work that has been accomplished; specifically, in the coordination of
regional transit services. There remains much to be done in the transit services space, and the good work
of the ongoing Regional Transit Coordinating Committee should be supported.

In closing, as the RTC sunsets a fund balance remains. Enclosed, please find a check in the amount of
$16,862.99 that represents the pro-rata share of Nassau County’s investment in the RTC.

On a final note, | know | speak for each of the RTC's Board members and stakeholders in expressing our
gratitude for your support. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at
904-446-7376.

Sincerely,

Enclosure

cc: RTC Board
Mr. Michael Muilin, Nassau County Manager




